
 

 

 

Carclaze Newsletter  
Friday 5th June 2020 

Email:  emoseley@carclazesch. org  

head@carclazesch.org 

acolwill@carclazesch.org 

For mental health support: 

slenz-williams@carclazesch.org 

For safeguarding concerns: 

primarysafeguarding@carclazesch.org 

Telephone: 01726 74194 

Website: www.carclazesch.org 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

This week we have all been 
learning another new way of 
schooling. Different 
planning for home learners, 
returning to different 
classes and teachers  for 
Year 6 and Foundation 
children. Staff balancing 
supporting home learning 
and teaching in school.  

DfE guidance is updated 
daily and we try and keep up 
to date with this. We might 
not get everything right all 
the time so please call if 
you need to talk anything 
through. 

 

Look out for more 
information about the TT 
Rockstars and Summer 
Reading challenges in the 
coming days. 

 

Take care, stay safe and 
best wishes 

 

Simon Pollard 

Head Teacher 

Behaviour Agreement 

Before you send your child back to school. Please read and sign the amendment to the behaviour agreement that has been sent out 

electronically and is on the school website. 

What parents and carers need to know about schools and 

other education settings during the coronavirus outbreak. 

The latest DfE information can be found by following this 

link. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/closure-of-

educational-settings-information-for-parents-and-carers/

closure-of-educational-settings-information-for-parents-and

-carers 

School Dinners 

If you would like to book a school packed lunch please order via 

Parentpay.  

Key worker spaces 

Key worker spaces need to be booked using the link on the 

school website. This link closes at 2pm on Friday. 

 

We are now part of a CELT wide TT Rockstars 

Top of the Rocks competition. Look out for 

more information on eSchools, It would be 

great to see Carclaze pupils work together to 

help us win. 



Behaviour Policy Amendment in response to Covid 19 (1st June - 24th July 2020) 

Please be aware that the following reasonable adjustments have been made in addition to our Behaviour Policy and will take effect 

from June 1st 2020 until the end of this academic year.   

All staff are expected to teach and model the new behaviour expectations and any systems in place to support them. 

A zero-tolerance approach to any instances of poor behaviour will be in place to support the safety and the learning of all pupils 

in school during this time.  

 If pupils display any of the following behaviours, they will receive the indicated sanction 

 

 

 some of the strategies we use for de-escalation and behaviour management cannot be used in the current circumstances, an individual risk as-

sessment will be made for a child based on the following:  

If they have an individual behaviour or communication plan 

If the school deems it to be necessary due to behaviour of the pupil before lockdown 

The risk assessment will be discussed with parents prior to returning. Where it is deemed that a child is too high a risk to come into school and 

keep themselves and others safe, the school will work with the parents and child to support a gradual transition into school at an appropriate 

time when routines have been established at school.  

 

May 2020 

Behaviour Action Sanction 

Deliberately not following school 
instructions on hygiene, such as 
handwashing and sanitising 

Adults to model and more closely 
supervise. 
Parents informed 

Should this become persistent 
then sent home for rest of day 

Deliberately running away from 
adults to access out of bounds 
areas, including those areas of 
school that will be temporarily 
prohibited in light of the current 
circumstances  

Adults to explain the reasoning 
and de-escalate using appropriate 
strategies. 
Parents informed 

Should this become persistent 
then sent home for rest of day. 
If this behaviour is repeated the 
pupil will be sent home for the 
remainder of the term. 

Deliberately running into other 
children’s learning or outdoor 
spaces. Refusing to remain in 
your group’s space or area 

Adults to explain the reasoning 
and de-escalate using appropriate 
strategies. 
Parents informed 

Should this become persistent 
then sent home for rest of day. 
If this behaviour is repeated the 
pupil will be sent home for the 
remainder of the term. 

Deliberately not following desig-
nated routes around school  

Adults model correct movement 
around the school. 
  

Should this become persistent 
then sent home for rest of day 

Deliberately spitting  Remove other children and adults 
to a safe distance. 
Contact the parents of the child 
and the child who has been spat 
at. 

Sent home for the remainder of 
the Summer Term 

Deliberately coughing in the di-
rection of other pupils and/or 
adults 

Remove other children and adults 
to a safe distance. 
Contact the parents of the child 
and the child who has been 
coughed at. 

Sent home for the remainder of 
the Summer Term 

Deliberately making any inappro-
priate and insensitive comments 
or displaying insensitive behav-
iours linked to the Covid-19 pan-
demic. For example, a pupil say-
ing, “Your mum has coronavirus.” 

Explain to the child why what 
they have done is inappropriate. 
Contact parents. 
Speak to the child who has been 
affected. 
Contact their parents. 
  

Should this become persistent 
then sent home for rest of day 
  



 

 

 

 

The Summer Reading Challenge 

Despite current circumstances, the annual Summer Reading Challenge will still 
take place this year. The challenge for children aged 4-12 to read 6 books over 
the Summer will be a little different, you can find out more details about this 
year’s digital challenge at www.summerreadingchallenge.org.uk 

To help children get free access to reading material, Cornwall Library Service 
have provided each child in the school with an electronic library card number. 
This will allow them free access to e-books and e-audiobooks through the 
Borrowbox library app. There are no overdue charges, no loan charges, it is 
completely free! 

Children will be able to access this material in school and from home if a 
mobile device is available. 

If you wish to access from home, the library card number will be provided for 
you next week 

You will need to: 

· Download the Borrowbox app (available for all Android and Apple devices) 

· Sign in. 

· In the Library box select Cornwall Libraries Primary School 

· Type your library card number in the Borrower Number box 

· Your PIN is the last 4 digits of your library card number 

· The first time you log in you will need to enter an e-mail address – this is not 
shared and is only used to let you know when your reservations are available or 
if a book needs to be renewed. 

· If siblings are sharing a device then it is recommended that only one login is 
used. Borrowbox remembers which page of the book you have reached but if 
you log out and then back in again, this page number is 



lost. Each login can borrow up to 10 ebooks and 10 e-audiobooks so there should be enough for 
two users. 

· Books are borrowed for 2 weeks after which they disappear from your device. If you haven’t 
finished you can renew for up to four more weeks. If you finish your book quickly or decide you 
don’t like it then you can return it early. 

· You’re all set. Start reading or listening! 

(Just like in a real library some books will have waiting lists. If a book you want is not available 
immediately click Reserve and add yourself to the end of the queue. If waiting lists become too 
long Cornwall Libraries will look to buy extra copies.) There will always be something available 
to borrow. 

If you wish to upgrade this electronic membership to a full Cornwall Library membership then 
you can join up for free at your local library when these reopen and have access to the huge 
range of Books, DVDs, and activities that are available. 

If your child already has a Cornwall Library Card they can of course use this. However you may 
prefer to use this new membership number when using Borrowbox as it will only contain 
children’s books. 



Please help support our friends at Luxulyan School.  



If you are a library member you can join Borrow Box for free. 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/leisure-and-culture/libraries/your

-library-online/ebooks-eaudiobooks-and-emagazines/

borrowbox-ebooks-and-eaudiobooks/  

Free School Meals 

The DfE is providing meal vouchers  whilst schools are 

only open to children of Key Workers. 

Your child may be eligible for benefits-related free 

school meals if you, or the child themselves in their 

own right, receives of any of the following benefits: 

Income Support (IS) 

Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal 

based Job Seekers Allowance 

Income Related Employment and Support Allowance 

(ESA-IR) and equal based Employment and Support 

Allowance 

Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of less 

than £16,190 

Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after 

you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 

Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC) 

Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support 

Universal Credit - Your household income must be 

less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including 

any benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up 

to three of your most recent assessment periods 

Follow this link to apply for Free School 

Meals online 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/education-and-learning/schools-

and-colleges/school-meals/application-for-free-school-meals-

and-pupil-premium/  

Contact during exceptional circumstances: 

Safeguarding Concerns 

It is important that all children, families and 

professionals are able to contact key staff to share 

information in respect of safeguarding and 

concerns. To add additional capacity during this time 

of school closure, CELT will create a bespoke email 

for the Primary and Secondary settings within our 

trust. The email for all concerns at Carclaze is: 

primarysafeguarding@celtrust.org  

This email address will provide an automated 

message response which states that the email will 

be monitored during office hours (Monday to 

Friday)  

The email addresses will be monitored by the Chief 

Information Officer for the Trust, who will then 

forward emails to the appropriate safeguarding 

teams in schools/academies for action. 

However, you should contact Social Care and Police 

if you believe a child or young person is at risk of 

imminent harm. 

Residential Trips: 

We have recieved notification from our Central Finance Team 

that all 'Residential' payments have now been refunded via 

Parent Pay. 

If you have paid for your child to attend a School Residential 

Trip (London, Deleware and BF Adventure) this term then due 

to cancellation this has now been refunded to your Parent Pay 

Account. 

To realease the monies back to the Debit/Credit Card that you 

made the original payment on - you need to login and click on 

the withdraw button. 

Note from Parent Pay: 

'As well as receiving an email notification, a payer will get a 

notification when they log into the ParentPay system for the 

first time after a refund has been processed to their Parent 

Account. 

This notification will explain to payers the amount, the pupil, 

and the payment item associated with the refund. The payer 

will then be able to use the refunded amount to pay for 

another item, or can choose to withdraw the amount back to 

their payment card/account' 

We plan to re-book the Delaware and BF Adventure 

Residentials for 2021.  Therefore Year 3 will go to BF Adventure 

in Year 4 and Year 4 will go to Delaware in Year 5 
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